
 1 

 

Winter 2015 -16 

In This Issueé 

Note from the 

President  

Choctaw Master Plan  

OKAPA Awards  

OKAPA Board 

Members  

City of Tulsa 

Celebrates Planning 

Month  

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.okplanning.org  

Note from Susan Connors, Incoming President of 
APA OK  
 
I am just getting my feet under me to assume the Presidentôs 

position.   Paula has done a wonderful job and will be a hard act to 

follow.   I am excited about our opportunities for the next two years.    

From October 21 through 23, planners from Oklahoma, Arkansas, 

Missouri and Kansas converged in Kansas City, MO for a wonderful 

conference to remember.  With the theme, Planning: What We Do 

Matters , there were many interesting sessions from representing the 

different states and our diverse communities big and small, rural and 

urban.  Having a quad state conference really inspired a lot of 

involvement for the Chapter.    

We will now continue that tradition every three years.   We start the 

year planning for our next State conference and look for opportunities 

to involve all members of Oklahoma Chapter of the APA in activities 

and to continue to provide information regularly to the chapter 

members. 

Our newsletter is a great way to stay informed and we certainly hope 

that members will contribute articles about their towns and 

cities.  That is a great way for all of us to recognize all the important 

planning work that is happening across the State. 

I welcome your comments and suggestions on ways to continue to 

improve the Chapter and continue to serve the chapter members.   

Thank you for the opportunity to 

serve! 

Susan F. Connors, AICP 

APA Oklahoma President 
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Pathways To Health Receives Funding From The American Planning 

Association To Combat Chronic Disease  

Pathways to Health, in partnership with the Oklahoma 

Chapter of the American Planning Association has received a 

$150,000 grant from the American Planning Association 

through its Plan4Health program to combat two determinants 

of chronic diseaseðlack of physical activity and lack of access 

to nutritious foods.  

Pathways to Health partners will be working closely with the 

Tulsa Health Department on the grant and two new staff 

members will be dedicated to the grantôs deliverables. 

ñThis grant perfectly aligns with the mission of Pathways to 

Health,ò said Leslie Carroll, Pathways to Health director. 

ñThrough cross-sector partnerships with public health 

professionals, schools, and local organizations, Tulsa County 

cities will create greater access to locally grown foods; reduce 

barriers to physical activity; and promote systemic and policy 

changes supporting a health in all policies approach.ò 

Plan4Health is a multi -year effort that strengthens the connection between planning and public 

health. Seventy-five percent of the programôs funding supports local and state coalitions working to 

advance public health through better planning and partnerships, specifically through leveraging 

skills and evidence-based strategies. The program is implemented in partnership with the American 

Public Health Association (APHA) and represents a major new collaboration between planners and 

public health professionals. Funding for Plan4Health was provided through an award from the 

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). 

ñWe are pleased to offer a second year of funding to local coalitions working to improve each of their 

communityôs health,ò said Anna Ricklin, AICP, manager of APAôs Planning and Community Health 

Center, which manages the Plan4Health program. ñThe funding provides fuel to address existing 

health concerns to create communities of lasting value that are equitable and healthy for all.ò 

Seventeen coalitions were selected for the Plan4Health program after a competitive review process. 

The program is being administered through APAôs Planning and Community Health Center that is 

dedicated to integrating community health issues into local and regional planning practices by 

advancing research, outreach, education and policy. 

Coalition partners who collaborated on the grant application included the Tulsa Health Department, 

INCOG, Oklahoma Public Health Association, the Oklahoma Chapter of the American Planning 

Association, Oklahoma Health Equity Campaign, Green Country Permaculture, Tulsa Food Security 

Council and the TSET Healthy Living Program serving Tulsa County. 

Source: Tulsa Community Garden Association 
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City of Choctaw to Develop First Comprehensive 

Master Plan  

Submitted by Freese and Nichols  

The City of Choctaw is working with planning consultants from 

Freese and Nichols to develop its first comprehensive master plan. 

The multifaceted plan will provide recommendations and a roadmap 

for Choctaw to manage its rapid growth.  

Located to the east of Oklahoma City, Choctaw is among the 

communities benefiting from the expansion of Boeingôs employee 

base to serve Tinker Air Force Base, the largest employer in the 

region. In 2015, Boeing relocated approximately 900 employees, and 

the company anticipates it will relocate an additional 3,000 

employees over the next three years.  

While this residential growth is certainly good news, Choctawôs city 

services are primarily funded through sales tax revenue. The master 

plan will provide recommendations for revitalizing 

downtown development that will increase spending from 

non-residents, which in turn will generate the revenue 

necessary to support growing demands on city services. 

Planning consultants and city representatives hosted the 

first Open House on October 19 to solicit public input. 

The forum was an opportunity for residents to learn why 

the plan is important, how the process works and how 

they can participate in the process. Following the 

presentation, participants broke into small groups to 

provide feedback about Choctawôs transportation, parks 

and land use. They were also asked to describe what 

makes a city livable, as well as their future vision for the 

community.  

A final Open House event will take place next 

fall to review the draft plan. Choctaw residents 

who could not attend the first Open House may 

offer input by filling out a survey that will be 

available on the cityôs website for the first few 

months of the planning process. The final plan 

will be presented to the Choctaw City Council at 

the end of 2016. 

All images provided by the City of Choctaw.  


